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Third Herring Brook  
Restored After 342 Years
Dam Removal Means Fresh Start for the Fish

• 8.4 miles of stream now running freely
• 86% of habitat now open to migrating fish
• 15 years of planning and fundraising

Imagine that you’ve time-traveled back to about 1640 --
America’s first century. You’ve landed in a village not unlike 
that currently replicated in Plimoth Plantation. A very different 
world, and that’s the last time you could have seen migrating 
fish swimming freely up what is now Third Herring Brook. That is, 
until December 2016.

The removal of the Tack Factory dam off the Third Herring 
Brook in Norwell is a huge milestone for NSRWA. The dam  
removal represents the culmination of 15 years of planning, 
negotiating and fundraising that led us to ~$450,000 in grant 
funding and the actual implementation of the dam removal last fall. 
8.4 miles of the brook are now open to migrating fish populations 
for the first time in 342 years.

Located on private property behind the Cardinal Cushing Cen-
ters in Hanover, Tack Factory dam, the second dam in the  
watershed to be removed, was the keystone, opening 86% of the 
habitat for migration and restoring a landscape that can now func-
tion as originally intended. The remnant fish population that has 
persevered despite barriers can now prosper. We look forward to 
monitoring and measuring the return of the herring this spring.
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As the new President of the North  
and South Rivers Watershed Association, 
I want to introduce myself and thank you 
for your support. My story is probably a 
lot like yours. I was drawn to our organiza-
tion because of its impact on the quality 
of my life. 

I grew up on a New Hampshire lake 
and, until recently, always considered 
myself a lake person. It was my experi-
ence living on a farm in Marshfield by 
the North River that converted me into 
a river person and connected me to the 
NSRWA. 

As a child, I found my indepen-
dence on the water and in the woods 
by the lake. The 25 acres of trailed 
conservation land behind the Marsh-
field farmhouse drew me in, as did the 
subsequently protected 75 acres that 
connected my back door to a pier on the 
North River. While living in Marshfield, I 
found my head turning to the sight and 
sound of geese and ducks flying over the 
fields toward the water. I was mesmer-
ized by fireflies and walked the woods 
daily. Once again, I turned to the water. 

My initial support of the NSRWA cer-
tainly made economic sense. It would 
have been shortsighted of me not to give 
my time and money to an organization 
that advocated for the conservation of 
over 100 acres and for the protection of 
a beautiful river, both of which were liter-
ally in my back yard. As my enjoyment of 
the river deepened so did my commit-
ment to the NSRWA. The river became 
my go to place. Some people practice 
a formal religion, some take long runs, 
and some do yoga to find solace. I go to 
the river, and I preferably go alone. At 
the river, I enjoy the meditative effects of 
nature and water in their finest forms. It 
is not surprising that the North River is a 
National Natural Landmark. It makes no 
difference if I am enjoying the river from 
the seat of a kayak, from a bench on the 
pier, or from the Association’s pontoon 

boat; it always gives me peace.
 Friends tease me when I refer to 

the river as mine. I do not mean that 
it is mine exclusively. I share with you 
the enjoyment and the ownership of all 
the public natural resources within the 
watershed that the NSRWA works to 
protect, particularly our waters. As a sup-
porter of the NSRWA, I know you under-
stand the responsibility that comes with 
that shared ownership. 

I have recently had the opportunity 
to work with NSRWA board members 
and staff on a new strategic plan and 
purpose statement. Our newly worded 
purpose is to “PROTECT OUR WATERS.” 
Whatever your personal story, the decision 
to support the NSRWA is as simple and 
as important as that. 

I thank you for your past and continued 
support, and I look forward to seeing you 
on the rivers!

Sally Caverly
President, NSRWA

Visit us online at nsrwa.org 
Connect with us on Facebook,
Twitter @nsrwa and on  
Instagram - northandsouthrivers

NORTH AND SOUTH RIVERS  
WATERSHED ASSOCIATION

Our purpose is to Protect Our Waters.  
 
We believe that an educated and  
engaged citizenry will result in healthy  
rivers and watersheds, thus  
Educate + Engage = Healthy Rivers. 
 
Our goals for 2020 are to: 
 
EDUCATE; to serve as the primary source 
of watershed information in the region 
and to provide each student with at least 
one first-hand watershed experience.  
 
ENGAGE; to strengthen our river based 
recreation and volunteer service programs 
to connect people to the rivers and  
watershed, and become a primary source 
of information for family outdoor activities. 
 
HEALTHY RIVERS; to inspire a community 
of stewards dedicated to a healthy and 
vibrant watershed through our own on the 
ground restoration projects to show people 
what a healthy river system is and how it 
supports the health of their community. 
 
OFFICERS 
President: Sally Caverly 
Vice President: Deborah Lenahan 
Treasurer: Rick Mayfield 
Secretary: Barbara Carney 
 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
Tad Beagley 
Kevin Cassidy 
Caleb Estabrooks 
Janet Fairbanks 
Peter Hainer 
Craig Hannafin 
Peter Kelly-Detwiler 
Sandra Moll 
Margery Parker 
Debra Ryan 
Martha Twigg 
 
STAFF 
Executive Director  
Samantha Woods 
 
Director of Development & Community 
Engagement 
Gabriela Silva 
 
MassBays Program South Shore Regional 
Coordinator & Watershed Ecologist   
Sara Grady

Director of Marketing & Communications
Lori Wolfe 
 
Watershed Educator 
Don Salvatore  
 
Lead Pontoon Boat Captain 
Willard Boulter 
 
Yoga at the Rivers Edge and Columnist 
Kezia Bacon 
 
NSRWA 
P.O. Box 43/214 South Street 
Norwell, MA 02061 
phone: 781-659-8168 
www.nsrwa.org

Letter From Our President
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Photo courtesy of the Wild Turkey Paddlers.

We are so excited to announce that a new canoe 
and kayak launch will be ready for the public to use this 
spring! The launch is located at the Keville Footbridge in 
Marshfield – right behind the CVS and on the bridle path. 
In addition, the Pratt Conservation land will be more  
accessible with new trail work and parking areas completed 
this spring. We hope to have a celebratory inaugural 
paddle as soon as the launch is complete. Stay tuned to 
our e-news for the date!

Don’t get our e-news? 
Our e-newsletter is the best way to stay up-to-date on 

all the latest news, projects and events. Go online, email 
us or give us a call to be added to our bi-monthly email list.

Moving Upstream  
New Mall Ownership Agrees to First Step in Dam Removal

Now that we’ve opened 86% of the 
Third Herring Brook for migrating fish 
habitat, we’re ready to focus attention 
on the removal of the third dam that sits 
behind and is owned by the Hanover 
Mall. And the timing couldn’t be better.

Hanover Mall, originally built in 
1971, is under new ownership and will 
be completely redeveloped. There’s a 
lot of talk about it in our local media: 
What are the anchor stores? How about 
new restaurants? How much parking? 
But what about: Where is the green 
space? Will the drinking water aquifer 
for Norwell and Hanover that sits be-
neath it be protected? Will the Peter-
son’s Pond dam be removed to restore 
fish passage?

With the redevelopment of the  
Hanover Mall, the NSRWA and the region 
have a golden opportunity to work in 
partnership to incorporate the area  
surrounding the Third Herring Brook  
as a natural feature of the new mall — 
potentially making it an attraction with 
nature trails, green space, benches, 
and a free-running brook with migrating 
herring. Not just a relaxing respite for 
mall patrons, but the chance to engage 
and educate more people about the 
need for healthy rivers and protected 
greenspace.

Recent discussions with the new 

mall ownership have resulted in a posi-
tive first step towards removing their 
dam and reconnecting the upper por-
tion of the Third Herring Brook. The 
new mall owners, Peco Real Estate 
Partners, have committed a portion 
of the costs of the initial design and 
engineering for the project which will 

match federal NOAA grant funding 
obtained by the NSRWA and the EPA’s 
MassBays Program. We are very excited 
about this project with the new mall 
owners and looking forward to further 
discussions with them about making the 
Third Herring Brook an integrated part 
of the new development.  

New mall owners have before them an opportunity to create a healthier, environmentally sound resource 
including green space and an environmentally sensitive landscape.

New South River Canoe and Kayak 
Launch Opens this Spring!
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WaterSMART
STORMWATER - The #1 
Source of Water Pollution 
in Our Rivers

 
Rain and snow doesn’t just fall to earth 
and all make its way back to a natural 
water source. Once on the ground, it 
typically becomes stormwater that often 
travels across land or around structures 
— parking lots, roads, sidewalks, buildings, 
even densely compacted lawns — before 
it can be naturally absorbed into the soil 
where it can be filtered and cleansed by 
plant roots.

Stormwater will eventually end up in 
our water, and it can be really gross! 60-
90% of rain and snow is not immediately 
absorbed and becomes runoff, ending up 
in our lakes, rivers and ocean, carrying with 
it pet waste, cigarette butts, pesticides, 
and more, plus LOTS of bacteria. Storm-
drains are only minimally effective in 
capturing and cleansing this runoff.
Steps you can take now to avoid runoff: 
• Install a rain barrel
• Build a rain garden
• Use permeable pavers, porous asphalt 
or gravel in driveways and patios.
• Add compost to your soil and aerate 
your lawn
• Restore or create natural areas with native 
(and drought-resistant) trees and shrubs 

Introducing

The WaterSmart Program is the 
new rebranded and expanded former 
Greenscapes program. In conjunction 
with 10 towns on the South Shore, 
NSRWA provides education to children 
and adults on topics like water conserva-
tion, Greenscaping lawns, WaterSmart 
Business, stormwater, pet waste and 
more. NSRWA educates 2,500 school 
children a year in the Water All Aound 
You program, with the help of 350 par-
ent volunteers. WaterSmart also spon-
sors the Gardening Green Expo and 
Rain Barrel Sale in the spring.

Being WaterSmart is a new way of 

thinking about our water resources 
and helping to ensure that our water 
is clean and plentiful for genera-
tions to come. Water is a valuable 
resource, especially here on the 
South Shore, so it’s important to use 
it wisely. Conserving water or using it 
efficiently, as well as controlling pollu-
tion, will help ensure it is available for 
people, plants and animals now and 
in the future.

Whether it is in our homes, our 
businesses or on our streets, we can 
all do our part to help keep our water 
clean and plentiful. 

The following towns are partners in the WaterSmart program: 
● Aquarion (Hingham and Hull)
● Duxbury
● Hanover
● Kingston
● Marshfield

● Norwell
● Pembroke
● Scituate
● Weymouth

According to recent news reports, Presi-
dent Trump is proposing to cut 31% of the 
Environmental Protection Agency’s budget, 
eliminating 20% of the EPA staff, and cut-
ting dozens of programs and grants to 
states, including 30% cuts in clean air and 
water programs. Massachusetts has been 
dependent on the EPA for the enforcement 
of the Clean Water Act, regulating the 
discharge of stormwater, wastewater and 
industrial pollution into our waterways, as 
well as significant federal funding directed 
to nonprofits that support local environ-
mental initiatives including funding that 
supports our own MassBays National Es-
tuary Program scientist, Sara Grady. While 
we do not know yet if the EPA’s proposed 
budget cuts will impact our staff directly, 
the recent news has made us concerned 
not only for staff but for other projects like 
dam removals and water infrastructure 
that also heavily rely on federal funding.

The impact of these major federal 

cuts, combined with the possible shift of 
oversight responsibilities to the states, 
will bring into sharp relief the chronic staff 
and budget cuts that have been ongoing 
in the MassDEP for the past decade. We 
have seen a decline in the number of em-
ployees from 1,173 in 2000 to 455 today, 
resulting in a measurable decline in the 

enforcement of air and water quality rules.
While we’re looking at a political land-

scape that is still in motion, it is fair to 
assume the state and local agencies will 
be taking over the functions of permitting 
and enforcing the Clean Water Act. Recently 
Gov. Charlie Baker refiled legislation that 
would enable the state to take over en-
forcement of water pollution standards, 
currently still a federal responsibility, but 
has not provided enough funding to sup-
port an already diminished state agency to 
take on these new responsibilities.

None of this is good news for the rivers,  
streams, lakes and ocean. However it high-
lights the increased importance of local  
groups like the NSRWA that can help. 
Now that both federal and state resources 
are diminishing, our role as a watchdog 
of healthy rivers has never been more 
important. But we cannot do this without 
your ongoing volunteerism and generous 
financial support.

Proposed EPA Cuts Impact Water Protection Programs
Combo of Federal EPA and State DEP Budget Challenges Resources of Non-profits
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our new 2020 Strategic Plan. Our board 
agreed to change our staffing model 
after some recent retirements. These 
changes have increased our payroll ex-
pense but have also given us the capacity 
and talent to deliver on a much broader 
agenda as outlined in the 2020 Strate-
gic Plan. In addition, we invested in a new 
technology platform to better manage our 
connections with you, our members, and 
to help us streamline a large majority of 
our fundraising processes and manage 
the business more efficiently. These in-
vestments were the primary contributors 
to a 17.4% increase in our expenses. 

The Endowment fund we created in 
2008 grew by nearly 7% in 2016.  This 
fund provides us the financial backstop 
needed as we continue to raise the level 
of service to our communities in the 
coming years.

I am really excited about 2017 and 
beyond. The changes to our mission as 
spelled out in the 2020 Strategic Plan 
will broaden our connections to our com-
munities and constituents. With your 
help, I am confident that we will be able 
to navigate the financial needs to support 
this new agenda.

By Rick Mayfield, 
NSRWA Treasurer

The NSRWA 
continues to 
have the strong 
financial foun-
dation needed 
to carry out our 
mission across 
the watershed. 

From an 
income per-
spective, grants 
were 47% of our income for 2016. Our 
grant writing activities produced in-
creased support of +12% which was an 
improvement over 2015. Membership 
and fundraising produced 35% of our 
income for the year and were up 4% over 
2015 and exceeded our plan by almost 
10%. The River Guardian category, those 
members who donate more than $500 
annually, was up over 13%. Without your 
continued strong support, we would not 
be able to accomplish the broad reach 
of programming that our team takes on 
each year.

At an expense level, in 2016 we 
started making investments outlined in 

Investment in the Future

Accomplished with 
your support in 2016:

•	9 Miles of stream 
habitat opened

•	60 Water quality 
samples monitored

•	1,416 Blue Mussels 
transplanted

•	3,111 Spawning 
Horseshoe Crabs 
counted

•	8,999 River Herring 
counted

•	2,500 students  
educated in Water 
All Around You

•	5,700 Pet waste 
education cards  
distributed

•	2,942 E-news  
recipients

•	768 WaterWatch 
Lecture Attendees

•	1,100 NSRWA 
members

•	477 volunteers
•	1,093 Intern hours

North and South Rivers Watershed Association 

2016 Annual Report
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Sustaining Level Members 
$250 to $499
Jeff Burns
Ralph Butler & Ellen McCarthy
Jerry & Barbara Cain
Kevin & Sarah M. Cassidy
Jean & Jack Christensen
Richard & Patricia Clemence
Trish & Bob Conway
John Croll
Susan Cooper Cronyn
Stephen Day & Ann O’Hara
John & Linda Eaton
Caleb Estabrooks
Janet & William Fairbanks
Nancy & Gar Ferguson
Douglas & Cecilia Gordon
William Hahn
Richard & Lois Hall
Richard & Deb Hopkinson

Timothy Horan
Martha Hurtig
Philip Katz & Linda Duncan
Wallace Kemp
Jim & Lisa Lyons
Janet & David Midgley
Tracy & Nicholas Mirabile
Page Railsback
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Pineau
Kathryn Robichau
William & Ann Shanley
John & Kay Spurr
Jeff & Candy Stone
Alexander & Kathleen  
  Thomson
Gerald & Margaret Walsh

Sponsor Level Members 
$100 to $249
Patti Abbott

Julia Adams
John & Marcy Amore
Scott & Laura Anderson
Michael & Mary Arsenault
Cheryl Barter
Elizabeth Bates
Barbara & George Baumgarten
Eliot & Constance Beal
William & Earlene Beauregard
Anne Bohsack
Jonathan & Joyanne Bond
Leo & Maureen Boudreau
James & Betty Brabazon
LeBaron & Aileen Briggs
Helen Burgess
Gretchen & Robert Burnham
Jeffrey & Sylvia Caira
Adam Carriuolo
John & Maureen Cataudella
Laura Chiaravalloti

Michael & Laurie Clark
Edward Colbert
Tracey Cooke
Barry & Deborah Cornwall
Sheryl Craig
Andrew & Janie Culbert
Bob Darmagnac
Denise & Michael Daudelin
Virginia Day
David DeGhetto
Donald & Lynn Dehart
Bob & Robin Deininger
Ed & Beverly Dellavalle
Jon & Deborah Devine
Edmund & Matilda Di Iorio
Kathleen & David Donahue
Diane Douglas
Bea & Russ Ellis
Sharon Evans
Ellen & Peter Fallon
Neil & Karen Farmer
Mark & Lisa Fenton
Heather Figmic
Mary Finneran
Harriet & Chuck Frary
Nancy & David Friedman
Charles & Susan Frodigh
Michael & Susan Gaffney
Kathy M Gallagher
Susan Gallagher
Steven & Elisabeth Getto
Robert Gingrich
Jim Glinski & Susan Denniston
Christopher Glynn
Stephen Goodhue
Crystal & David Gould
James & Mary Lou Greene
William Grimm & Deborah Shadd
Dan & Alice Hall
Keith & Shana Hallman
Amy & Jim Hamilton
Susan & Gib Hammond
Elaine & Edward Hanafin
Heather & Mark Hanley
Leslie & Torben Hansen
Russ & Laura Haskell
Adam Hayden & Nancy  
  Kirwan-Hayden
Julie & Chris Head
Patricia Hearns
Judy & Daniel Heitzman
Patricia Hess & Don Salmond
Dean & Caroline Hobbs
Ken & Jeana Homola
Sally Hopfner
Ariel & Steve Hurley
Ken & Selma Ingber
Steve & Jeanne Ivas
Gail & Brett Jardim
Jon Jensen & Cindy Olsen
Carl Johnson
Arthur Joseph, Jr.
Russell & Patricia Kelley
Susan Kelley
Maureen & Gerard Kelly
William J Kelly
Theresa Kennedy
Jim Kilcoyne
Denise Kirby
Steven Kmito
William Krusell
Deborah & Paul Ladas
Jim & Denise Laiosa
Jack & Nancy LaMarre

Kathleen Lavrentios
Paul Le Bel
Mark & Kay Leahy
Maryanne Leonard
Glenn Loomis
Anne & Bernard Lorge
Mark & Carolyn Loughlin
Doug & Sarah Lowry
Karen Lunny
Chick & Donna Luther
Don & Marilyn MacLellan
Duncan & Eleanor MacQueen
Dennis & Mary Mahoney
Peter & Susan Manning
Diana Mansfield
Peg & Phil Mason
Joshua Mattie
Kelly McClintock
Marguerite & John McGann
Michael & Cathie McGowan
Jane McNamara
David & Karen McPherson
Kevin and Beth McQuaid
John & Janet McSorley
Gail Meehan & Paula Rooney
Rick and Maureen Meisel
Linda Miller & Claudette Clunan
Michael Minichello
Paul Miskinis
Jennifer & John Mitchell
Charles Moloney & Paula  
  Wright
John & Gwen Morgan
Karen Mutch-Jones
Donald Nagle
Peter Neville
Mark & Hilary Newby
John & Deborah O’Leary
Daniel O’Riordan
Linda Osborne
Phil & Jane O’Sullivan
Patrick & Kathleen Palimeri
James Paul
Rich Pompeo
Gregory & Christine  
  Prendergast
Dori & James Read
Stephen Richards
Leona Roach & Daniel Lenyo
Ron & Nancy Robertson
Ronald L Robertson
Craig & Jeanne Robinson
Linda Ross
Winnie Lou Rounds
Scott & Amy Sanderson
Caryn Schneider
Nate M Scott
Rae Shanahan
John Sheff & Nanette Schierson
Christine Sheridan
Dave Sibor
Ava & Robert Sigsby
Gabriela Silva
Wayne F. Smith
Michael & Judy St Jean
Dietmar & Trixie Stapelfeld
Dwight & Patricia Stimson
Karen Stone & Michael  
  Waddell
Joseph & Cheryl Strazdes
Ellen Sullivan
Wayne & Carmel Sullivan
Janine Susan
Robert & Lauren Tedeschi

River Guardians  
$5,000+
Herb & Paulie Emilson
Pamela Kohlberg & Curt  
  Greer
Richard & Jackie Leach
Peter & Paula Tyack

River Guardians  
$2,500 to $4,999
Anonymous
Mark & Joell Bianchi
William Earley
Craig & Daniel Hannafin
Debbie Lenahan
Rick & Holly Mayfield

River Guardians  
$1,000 to $2,499
Kezia Bacon
Cynthia Bayley
Donna Burrell & Jane  
  Eggerstedt
Susan & David Caron
Sally Caverly
Alex & Davis Clark
Mark DiRico
Peter & Roberta Fairbanks
Richard & Barbara Johnson
Ken & Susan Kellaway
Peter & Julie Kelly- 
  Detwiler
Edie & Dave Kirk
Linda & James Lintz
Sandra & Peter Moll
Margery & Allan Parker
Richard Sheffield
Mark & Jerilyn Tyrrell

River Guardians  
$500 to $999
Kevin Beggs & Stephanie 
Whiting
Andy and Margaret  
  Bergsten
Len & Dolly Bicknell
William & Susanne Bottiggi
Brian & Gracemarie  
  Concannon

Andy & Kathy Detwiler
Digger & Susan Donahue
Charles & Sandra Drea
Carrie Farmer
Ralph & Betsy Gordon
Bruce Graham & Ann  
  Buchanan
Peter & Pattie Hainer
Valmai Hilton
Alan & Janet Holbrook
Fred Hughes
Bruce & Marcia Humphrey
Jamie & Lucy Hutchinson
Dan & Karen Jones
The Jones Family: Jean,  
  Richard, Debra & David
Margaret Kearns & Paul  
  Nguyen
Patrick & Lee McCarthy
Malachy McConnell &  
  Hazel Butters
Adele Milani
Andrea Miller
Pieter & Susan Mimno
Karen & Bert O’Donnell
David & Judith Parks
Lauren Payne & Bill  
  Swanson
Kim & Christine Peters
Debra Ryan
Dale Southworth
Mark Stafford & Sharon  
  Thibeault
Bill Stanton & Lisa Lenon
Andrew & Jaime Sullivan
Brian & Kathy Tedeschi
Peter & Katherine Tedeschi
Martha & Dick Twigg
Keith & Colleen Walo
Kate Welch & Joseph  Straub
Susan & Michael Wolfe
Brett & Rachel Wollam
Samantha & Lanny Day

Foundations, Businesses, 
& Partners River Guardians 
$2,500+
Aquarion Water Company 
Battelle Memorial Institute

Eaglemere Foundation
MassBays Program
Mass DCR
McKim Foundation
Roht Marine
Sheehan Family Foundation
Sylvester Fund
Town of Duxbury
Town of Hanover
Town of Kingston
Town of Marshfield
Town of Norwell
Town of Pembroke
Town of Scituate
City of Weymouth

Foundations, Businesses, 
& Partners River Guardians 
$500 to $2,499
AirXChange
Andrew G. Gordon Insurance
Bayside Marine Corp.
Billington Sea Kayak
Black Pond Veterinary  
  Service
Bond Printing Company
Clean Harbors
Coastal Heritage Bank 
East Computing
Harbor Mooring
Horsley Witten Group 
Ingle and Associates 
Ivas Consulting
Kappy’s Fine Wine & Spirits
L. Knife & Son, Inc. 
Mill Wharf
North River Gardeners
Norwell Women’s Club
Protectowire
Rice, Heard, & Bigelow 
Riverside Landscaping
Rockland Federal Credit Union
Rockland Trust
Smart Builders, Inc
The Jevne Team
Verc Enterprises

2016 River Guardians
Members in bold have supported NSRWA for 15 years or more. Their long term commitment keeps our Association strong and we want to recognize their efforts.

2016 NSRWA Members
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Harold & Joan Thomas
Doug & Kathi Thomson
John Thomson
Robert Tocci
Barbara & Jim Toomey
Richard & Sarah Ann Toran
Denise Torres
Julie Uhler
Lance & Kristine VanLenten
Beverly Vernon
Sean Walsh
Sarah Warren & Fred  
  Bousquet
Donna Watson
Kathryn Webers
Kevin & Ellen Whalen
Mark & Judith & Mary  
  Whitcher
Blanche Whitman
Craig Wolfe
Henry & Jan Yeh
Martha Young

Supporter Level Members 
$50 to $99
Randolph Adams
James Adamson
Kim Almquist
Susan Ambrose
Gary & Mary Beth Anderson
Martine Anderson
Kimberly Andrew
Robert & Georgette Anzalone
Bill Ashmont
Sarah Axel
Mary & Alexander Bai
Lawrence & Karen Baker
Ginny Ballou
Liz Barger
Bob & Virginia Bartlett
Stephen & Lynn Baum
Wendy Bawabe
Tad Beagley
Dan Bearden
Kathy Paige & Bob Beatson
John Beattie & Pamela Page
Jane Beltramini
Ann Berard
Christine Berry

Mary Bishop
Daniel & Norah Blaney
Linda Bornstein
Amy Boulougouras
Bob Brickley
Steven & Leslie Brigham
Gretchen Buitta
Colleen Burke
Mike Burke
Ryan Caffyn-Parsons
Irene V. Caldwell
Michele Campion
Scott & Nancy Carleton
Barbara & Otis Carney
Kathleen Carr
Liz Carreiro
Frances Carriere
Frank Castagnozzi
Jon & Eunice Chandler
Jonathan Choate & Katharine  
  Leggat
Paula Christie
Donna Clough
Esher Coke
Deborah Comeau
Margaret Conway
Debbie & Thomas Cook
John & Joan Costello
Christine Cotter
Joe Cotter
Jill Cowie & Benjamin  
  Haskell
Barbara Cox
Christopher Crahan
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Cramer
Carolyn Crossley
James Crosta
Kari Crowe
Patricia Crumley
Joe & Mary Cummings
Michael & Anne Cuneo
Karl Czerny
Andrew & Laura Daniels
Janice Dayton
Michael Dean & Karen Vieira
Patricia DeGiulio & David  
  Titelbaum
Ty Dell
Hank & Helen DeSantis

Patricia DeYoung
Howard & Patricia Dillon
Lisa DiTullio
Brian Donahue
Dorothy & Douglas Donahue
Joseph & Grace Donahue
Mark Donelan 
Stephen Doran
George & Pam Dow
Stacy Dow
Diane and Robert Dufault
Merilyn & Kevin Dunn
Stephen & Mary Dunn
Juliana & William Durant
John & Meredith Edelman
Mildred Emanuel
Bob & Crystal English
Bruce & Jane Estabrooks
Clare & Paul Faherty
Peter Fallon
Kathleen Fay
Marian Ferris
Robert Fitzgerald
Catherine Fitzgibbons
Brian Foy & Susan Conway
Joseph Francese
Chad Frost
Cynthia & Tony Fusco
Adria Gallagher
Richard & Helen Garvey
John Geary
Janet & Don Gibson
Ken Gibson & Pauline Bennett
Barbara & Barry Gifford
Diana Gleason & Bob Smith
Lainie & William Grable
Elizabeth Grady
Sara Grady & Joe Francese
Allan Greenberg & Lisa Foley
Ellen Gustafson
Sam & Amy Hainer
Ellie Harrington
Kathy & Frank Harrington
John & Christine Harris
Thomas Hart
Sheila Hartley
John & Mary Hartshorne
William & Christine Hayes
Theresa & Steve Heffernan

Helen Hobbs
CHristine Hochhauser
Debra Hodgkins
Dick & Mary Louise Hoss
Jonathan Howe
Christopher & Lisa Howie
Geoffrey & Patricia Jackson
Lindsey Jevne
Robert Jones
Clark Josselyn
John Kelley
James & Maureen Kelliher
Marie Keutmann
Joanne Knowlson
John Koper
Andrew & Eric Lalli
William A. LaLond
Bradshaw & Janie Langmaid
Jerry Larke & Grace Seibert- 
  Larke
Alfred LaRue
Thomas Laurence
Robert & Kathleen Lavallee
Malcolm Lavalley
John Leahy
Samantha Lee
Candy & Steve LeVangie
James Litchfield
Rosemary Lockwood
James Lonborg
Pat Loring
Paul & Sandra Lovett
Joe Lukaszevicz
Daniel H Lunny
Ruth MacEachern
Joyce MacLellan
Steve & Mary Madden
Ramona & David Mansfield
Arlene Marchant
John Marchetti
Donald & Mary Marks
John & Gail Martell
Jessie Martin
Mike & Janet Martin
Annie Massed & Dennis Wilmont
Thomas McDermott
Mary Ann McDonough
Danielle McGreal
James & Amanda McGuire
Michael McGurl
Gail McHugh
Kasey McKee
Robert & Sheila McMackin
Joseph & Julia McOsker
Alyssa Merrifield
Ron & Pat Messer
Cindy Miller
Marla Minier
Jerry Morris
Martha Morrison & Don Jaffe
Flora & Larry Moynihan
Adrienne Murphy
William Murphy
Arthur Myles
Charles & Anne Naff
Fran Nichols & Bill Greger
Deanne Noiseux
Mary Noonan
Robert & Margaret Norris
Amy & John Norton
Mary & Kevin Norton
Karen & Mark Norwell
Bart Nuboer & Janet Schmitz
Robert & Cathleen O’Brien
Erin O’Donnell

Robert O’Flaherty
Randall & Karen Otto
Raymond Palombo
Joanne Papandrea
Paul & Jeanne Paquin
Bernard & Susan Perry
Robert & Mary Powers
Craig Prentiss
Patricia Reilly
Steven Richmond
Deanna Riley
Donald Robicheau
Jaclyn Robinson
Thomas Rodick
Jeff & Betty Rogers
Melissa Rosenbladt
Len & Suzanne Rubenstein
Anne-Marie Runfola & Ken Kostel
Joseph Russo
Patricia Sablock
Don & Louise Salvatore
Mark Schleslinger
Susan Schultze
Erica Sheehan
John & Maureen Sheehan
Lucy Sheehan
Michael Sheeran
Tim Sloan
Claude & Elizabeth Smith
Carolyn Sones
Rick & Kathy Southworth
Clark & Cheryl Spencer
Hugh & Rosemary Spurway
Gary & Elizabeth Stacey
Anne Marie Stanton & Janet  
  Laberge
John Stanton
Michael Steele
Stephen Stepanian
Jencie Stewart
William B Stewart
Greg Stoyle
John Struzziery
Kathleen Sullivan
Kathleen Tan
Shelby & Dan Texeira
Schuyler & Cynthia Thaxter
Alice Thomas
Dianne Thomas
Maureen Thomas
Scott Thorburn
Brian Tiernan
Timothy Timmermann &  
  Tracey Palmer
Kate Tracey
Leanne Travers
Richard & Kristin Twigg
Todd Twigg
Nicholas Tyack
Gail Varrasso & David Horton
Marc Vigeant
Charles & Patricia Waitt
Keith Washburn
Reid & Estelle Weedon
Thomas & Elizabeth Welch
William & Phyllis Wenzel
Beverly & Bernie Westerveld
Holly & Jim Whelan
Marilyn White
Dan & Sue Whitney
James Wilde
Daniel & Jane Wills
Marilyn & Richard Wittrup
Cary & Barbara Wolinsky
Nicole & Dennis Zanetti

Legacy Circle Members
Legacy Circle recognizes those who provide for NSRWA in their 

estate plans. To help assure that NSRWA will be strong and 
effective into the future, a group of benefactors is leaving 

bequests to our Association in their wills:

•Herb & Pauline Emilson    	 •Betsey & Robert Detwiler
•Peter & Julie Kelly-Detwiler    •Craig & Danny Hannafin
•Richard & Jackie Leach    	 •Michael & Susan Wolfe

•Deborah Lenahan

We encourage other members to consider leaving bequests to 
NSRWA, please contact Gabriela Silva at 781-659-8168.

2016 NSRWA Members
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Jack Zarkauskas
Armand & Alexa Zildjian

Family Level Members  
$35 to $49
Bob & Barbara Alexander
George & Virginia Anderson
Scott & Marcia Babcock
Jim & Carol Bailey
Walter & Julia Barnard
Robert Bechtold
Rosemarie Berardi
Louise Bita
Michael Blades & Kathy Kilroy
Raymond & Krista Blair
Stephen & Emily Blampied
Jim and Sandra Brawders
Donna & Richard Brown
Mark & Carol Brown
Wendy Brown
Robert & Maureen Buckley
Robert Chatfield
Jane & Stephen Churchill
James Clinton
Mary Lee Cole & Gerry  
  Berkelaar
Patricia Coyle
John & Maritta Cronin
Michael & Meredith Crosby
Patty Cuozzi & Stephanie Falvey
Jim & Mary Curran
John & Carolyn Dacey
Jeri Dagnello
Lowell Darling
David DeBest
David Deegan & Beth Edwards
Jeanine and Steven  
  Delongchamp
Martha & Jeffrey DeMarco
Keith Demers
Karin Despiegelaere
John & Catherine Draheim
Kenneth Dumas
Peter Dunphy
Shayle Emerson
Terri Ennis
Kirk Farrell-O’Reilly
William & Gail Fowle
Robert & Louise Frehill
Diane Frohnapfel
Michael Ginsburg
Geoffrey & Prudence Goodale
Jacquie & Robert Graci
Joseph & Heather Grady
Tom Graefe
G.A. David Gray
Richard & Judith Green
Peggy Guevrera
Clayton & Ellie Handleman
Stephen Hartlaub & Joanne  
  Kaplan
Jeff and Shauna Hassett
Robert & Jane Hayes
Robyn & Tim Hennigan
Cheri Herbert
Peter & Judy Higginbottom
Richard & Eleanor Hoehn
Philip & Elizabeth Holthaus
David Housman
Mikalen Howe
Angela Human & Laurel Hansom
Paul Jeffrey
Christopher & Nancy Jordan
Judy & Jeff Kalla
Phyllis Keif

Paul & Kathryn Kelly
Elise & James Kline
Robert & Candace Kniffen
Kerry & Michael Kral
The Kroon Family
Diana & William Lalond
Robert Lannin
Paul Lauenstein
Debra LeBlanc-Flaherty &  
  Kevin Flaherty
Lynne Lewis
Ellen L’Italien
Sharon Lofgren Seeg
Robert & Charlene Lyons
Scott & Cynthia MacEwen
Alison MacKenzie
Tamara Macuch
Davida G Madden
Thomas Magee
Frank & Celeste Maglio
Tom & Lisa Mahoney
Donald & Jeanette McAllister
Paul & Susan McCarthy
Charles McColough
Stephen & Maia McViney
Deborah & John Meddaugh
John & Roberta Miele
David & Katherine Miller
Patricia Montgomery
Joe & Laurel Nardone
Barbara Nicosia
Joseph Nigro
Mark & Kate Norton
Sandra L. Pepin
Michael Pollard & Jennifer  
  Davis
Mary Porter
Marilyn & Mike Raineri
Richard & Lois Roberts
John & Joanne Rogan
Donna & Jim Rossetti-Bailey
Noreene Rowley
Susan Rust
Jeanne Ryer & Bill Levin
Frank & Eileen Schellenger
Carl & Deborah Schoener
Terri Scott
Bob & Ginny Sears
Edward & Kelly Shanley
Susan Shapiro
Marsha & Richard Sherman
Ned Shields
Carol Schrand
Robert & Suzanne Smith
Michael Solimando
Stuart & Emily Sprague
Brent & Liz Spurgin
Reed Stewart
Alexander & Jean Strachan
Jack Sullivan
Mary Talbot
Marlon & Leslie Taylor
Chartis & Ned Tebbetts
Carolyn & Glen Thompson
Deirdre Tobias
Stephen & Janet Tooker
Anne Trubia
David & Linda Trudeau
Anne Valenti
Ed & Betsy Walsh
Bob & Caroline Warner
Nancy J Werner
Lawrence & Catherine Whalen
Deb White-Lyons & Joseph Foley
Judith Wolffer

Individual Level Members 
$25 to $34
Zachary Adams
Ray Amorosi & Peg Tampone
Jeff & Kathy Asmar
Michelle Barrett
Susan Baush
Francis & Cynthia Baxter
Helen-Louise Boling
Kristine Brennen
Kathleen Buchanan
Paul Buckovich
Dorothy Busiek
Anne Cahill
Ellen Callahan
Jack & Peg Cantwell
Andrea Carr-Evans
Ginny Castro
Dan Cavicchi
Barbara & John Cerri
Sandra Cheslock
Joseph Ciardi
Donna Clancy
Marti Coffin
Cynthia Cole
Janice Comeau
Janet & Richard Condon
William Cormay
Ed Cox
Nick Craig
Dean Crumlish & Jennifer  
  Shanks
Allison Debellis
Sally Delisa
Betsey Detwiler
James & Virginia Downing
Anne Duduch
John Dunne
Susan & Dan Dyrek
William Earle
Jean Ekstrom
Brian & Beverly English
Maureen Fahey
Winfield Fairchild
Kathy Flynn Woodland &  
  John Woodland
Elizabeth Foster
Ivy Frances
Marilyn Fredrickson
Scott Fredrickson
Christina Friel
John Gallagher
Claire Garrigan
Michelle Gilmore
Donna Gilmour
Anne & Charles Gregory
Barbara Grey
Mark Grimason
Erick & Ellen Gustafson
Emma Gutierrez
Jon Haitsma & Ginny Elsenhans
Jane Hale
Laura Harbottle
M. Kathleen Harrington
Diana Helm
John Hoell
Mark & Laney Holbrook
Ilene Horvitz & Mark Mahoney
Carolyn Housman
Ronald Hult
Barbara Johnson
Judith Johnson
Bob & Marcie Jones
Patricia Jones
James G. Judge

Patricia Justice
Lorraine Keane
Barbara Kenney
Brian & Jeanne Kling
Ralph & Marilyn Knowles
Tiffany Korths
Cynthia Krusell
Elizabeth Lamphier
Carol Langford
Suzanne Larson
Mary Ellen & Peter Lawrence
Robert Leishman
Carmen Lendvay
Cora Leonardi
Barbara Lincoln
Stephen & Martha Litchfield
Steven & Isabelle Lombardo
Patricia Lynch
Thomas Maloney
Bob & Fran Manson
Carmela Martell
Rebecca Mason
Howard & Nancy Mathews
Michael & Joyce Mattern
Christopher McCarthy
Victoria McDonough
Richard & Susan McHugh
James McKenney
Joseph McMath & Loreen Garvey
Bruce Messinger
Donald & Joan Messinger
Prudence Miller
Karen Mills
Rebecca Minard Rose
Leslie Molyneaux
Alma Morrison
Edward Mosher & Carol  
  Altshuler
Paul Moss
Dee Mullen
Donald & Ann Mullen
Karen Munkley
Ann Musto
Arlene O’Donnell
Thomas & Martha Ogrodnik
Christine Park
Perkins Jane
Bill Petty
Joan Pierce
Robert Pierce
Ken Pike
Dave & Cindy Pomerantz
Bruce & Kathleen Porter
Cindy Prentice
Stephen Quinn
Dawn Quirk & Christian  
  Buerkle
Don Remick
Paul & Simone Rogan
Aiden Rooney
Linda Russell
Monique Sansoucy
Anne Schadeberg
Mary Ellen Schloss & Tom  
  Robotham
Bill & Joan Schmid
Paul & Clare Schrader
Thomas & Priscilla Shea
Jean Silvia
Carole Smudin
Frank Snow
Jennifer Sprague
Abby St. Jean
Carol Sutherland
Jim & Donna Sylvester

Peter Taylor
Kathryn Teeter
Jerry & Carol Thornell
Laryssa Tierney
Joyce Tolken
Dorothy Underdown
Richard Vignoni
Deborah Wall
Anne Weaver
Maryanne & John White
Deanna White Hebert
Barbara Wilde
Jo-Ellen & Joe Wood
David Yampanis & Wendy  
  Prentiss
Jean Young
Diane Zanetti
Peter & Susan Zuger

Student Level Members $15
Eleanor Coleman
Deja-Lyn Depauw
Jennifer & Joseph Heine
Christina Jacobs
Kelvin Jones
John Lanier
Stephanie Loefflel
Stephen & Christine Morris
Bridget Nantais
Chris Newhall
Jean Nightingale
Marie & Bud Sadler
Joseph Weinman

Business Members, Groups, 
and Sponsors
Charles H. Reed Export, Inc.
Charles River Canoe &  
  Kayak
Clearwater Recovery
Cohasset Garden Club
Crawford Boatbuilding
Crescent Credit Union
Dirty Deeds
HMR Management Corp.
Hubbard Plumbing & Heating
Inter-Fluve
Jacobs & Jacobs
Joseph’s Garage
Lord Randall Bookshop
Mass Irrigation Services
Mattakeesett Garden Club
Moran Environmental  
  Recovery
Morrell Associates
Mr. Drain, Inc.
North River Marine
Norwell Garden Club
P.F. Spencer Jr. Inc.
Planet Subaru
Rand-Handy Oil Co.
Scituate Garden Club
Scituate Harbor Yacht Club
Scott Weber Restoration Inc.
Signs by Syd
South Humarock Civic  
  Association
South Shore Periodontics
Spit Dudes Beach & BBQ
St. Ours & Company
Stetson Kindred of America
The Liz McCarron Team
Walnut Hill Garden Club
Wetland Strategies, Inc

2016 NSRWA Members
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Why is Science Important?
By Sara P. Grady, NSRWA Ecologist/South Shore Regional Coordinator for MassBays Program

Science is important because it is the 
craft of asking questions and seeking 
answers. We all have questions about 
the world around us because we are all 
naturally curious, and fortunately, science 
is there to answer them. More importantly, 
science provides an answer that is sup-
ported by facts. Those facts can then pro-
vide the foundation for making decisions. 

In my role as the “science depart-
ment” for the NSRWA, I take the ques-
tions that I and others have, and try to 
find the answers. For example, I get a lot 
of questions about river herring. Some 
questions take a long time to answer -  
“Are herring populations increasing or 
decreasing?” We answer this by con-
ducting volunteer herring counts. Each 
year we get a count, and over time (~ a 
decade) we will be able to start making 
statements about whether there has 

been an increase or decrease. Other 
questions are a lot simpler – “Did the 
dam removal help the herring?” We can 
document herring upstream of our dam 
removal sites and say that yes, there is 
now more habitat for herring and they 
are using it. 

On a personal level, science is impor-
tant to me because it is all about discovery. 
I learn something new every week, and 
in some cases, I am learning something 
that nobody else has known before, not in 
that exact way. It may be snorkeling in the 
South River and seeing that the mussels 
we transplanted are still alive, or watching 
the plant community change and mature 
with each year after a dam was removed, 
or even pulling together massive amounts 
of water use data to distill it into a single 
statement about water conservation. 
Then I get to share my discovery with 

you and get you excited about it too, and 
hopefully that plays a part in helping every-
one understand, manage, and protect 
our watershed. 

NSRWA/MassBays/EPA Projects 
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Shellfish Surveys and 
Restoration   
Marine Invasive Species 
Monitoring    
Salt Marsh Monitoring    
River Herring Monitoring      
Eelgrass Monitoring     
Flow Monitoring and  
Restoration   
Water Quality Monitoring      
Horseshoe Crab Spawning 
Surveys and Tagging 
Dam Removal and Post-
Restoration Monitoring       
Stormwater Management        
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SSNSC, NSRWA and Hanover Middle Students 
Monitor Health of Third Herring Brook 

Thank You to Our 2016 Volunteers & Supporters

Students from Hanover Middle School along with 
naturalists from the South Shore Natural Science 
Center (SSNSC) are helping to monitor the health 
of the Third Herring Brook. The program was devel-
oped by the SSNSC in collaboration with the North 
and South Rivers Watershed Association (NSRWA) 
and funded through a generous grant from Battelle 
in Norwell. The goal of the program was to engage 
youth in a local river restoration project – a dam 
removal completed 2 years ago on the Third Herring 
Brook by the NSRWA and the South Shore YMCA.

The students measured different aspects of the 
health of the stream after the dam was removed. 
They measured water temperature and pH, dis-
solved oxygen, conductivity, salinity and turbidity, 
as well as collected macroinvertebrates at three 
sites along the brook. The students then graphed 
and analyzed their data before sharing it with the 
Town of Hanover’s Conservation Commission. 

This collaborative effort helps to monitor the 
restoration project, and introduce the students to 
environmental science.

Students from Hanover Middle School along with naturalists from the South Shore Natural 
Science Center use test kits to measure the dissolved oxygen in the Third Herring Brook behind 
the Emilson YMCA.

Mark Aigen		
Beverly Allen		
Jane Anderson 
Sally Avery 
Tad Beagley 
Kevin Beggs 
Peter Belson		
Margaret & Andy Bergsten
Jon Bond	
Bill Bottiggi	  
Leo Boudreau	  
Bill Boulter, Jr.		
Patricia Boynton		
Gretchen Buitta 
Ralph Butler		
Robert Cantrell		
Karen Cariuolo 
Joy Casella		
Dan Cavicchi		
Norm Cedarstrom		
Lisa Chapman		
Cynthia Chekoulias		
John Chessia
Alex Clark		   
Peter Clark	
Jim Clinton 
Larry Cook	
Barry Cornwall	
Maribarbara Cunningham 
Patty Cuozzi	
James Curran	
Cindy Cvarch 
Joe Danubio
Lanny Day	
Derek DelPrete 
Mike DiMeo	
Joan Doucette	
Bob Dunn		
Richard Dunn 

Caleb Estabrooks	  
Jane Estabrooks 
Winfield Fairchild		
Stephanie Falvey 	
Matt Finn		
Patrick Finn	
Kathy Fortin	
Eva Gilarde 
Eric Gill	
Jim Glinski 
Ryan Golemme	
Steve Goodhue	
Tom Graefe	
Judy Grecco	
Sandy Guyette	
Danny Hannafin
Sue Harden	
Kathy Harrington	
Claire Hasset 
Victoria & Dave Hattersley
Patricia Hearns	
Mike Hnatkovich	
Alan & Janet Holbrook 
Jeana Homola	
Ken Homola	
Deb Hopkinson	
Richard Hopkinson	
Mikalen Howe	
Christine Hudanich		
Lucy Hutchinson 
Lisa Irwin		
Lindsey Jevne	
Judy Kalla		
Brian Keliher	
Frank Kilduff	
Steven Kmito
John Kokoszka	
Sara Koplovsky 
Zachary Koziel	

Jenny Laughlin	
Ned Lawson	
Richard Leach	
Lisa Lenon		
Cora Leonardi	
Linda Lintz 
Phil Lofgren		
Anne Lorge		
Robert Loring	
Rowan Lowell	
Karen Lunny 	
Tom Mahoney	
Mark Maiellano
Alex Mansfield	
Sharon McClarey
Malachy McConnell
MaryBeth	 McGillicuddy 
The McGreals	
Don McLellan	
Bruce Messinger	
Peter Miles 
Roger Moore	
Kaitlin Morel 
Paul Moriarty, Jr.	
Mike Moyer 
Carrie Muench	
Adrienne Murphy 
Brendan Murphy 
Charlie Naff	
Callie Neaves	
Elizabeth Normanly	
Kevin Norton 
Karie O’Donnell
June Payne 
Lauren Payne & Bill Swanson 
Kurt Prouty 
Mary Lou Ripley	
Nancy Robertson	
Ron Robertson	

Kathryn Robicheau	
Brett Robinson 
Nancy Robinson 
Deb Ryan	
Jeanne Ryer	
Susan Scheller 	
Eddy Schultze	
Molly Shaw	
Russ Shaw 
Dave Simmer	
Neal Skorka	
Jackie Smith-Miller	
Carolyn Sones	
Bill Stanton	
Steve Stepanian	
Joe Strazdes 
Andrew Sullivan	
Kelly Swart 
Josh & DeeDee Tobias
Kate & Jim Tracey	
Rosemary	Trainor	
Steve & Karen Trindall
Sally & Dave Turner
Al Uhler 
Ed Walsh	  
Tess Walter	
Rachel Wencek
Warren Winders
Jody Wood		
Michele Wood 
Ryan Yetton
Mo Youssef
 
Businesses and Groups
Americorps Members 
Friends of the South  
  River Park 
Good Will Hunters 
Kennedy’s Country Gardens 

NSRWA Board of Directors 
Starbucks Great River  
  Race Takeout Team 
Trout Unlimited
Water All Around You  
  School Program Parent  
  Volunteers 

Harvest Moon Feast  
  Supporters
Barker Tavern 
Bia Bistro  
Classic Wine Imports 
Commonwealth Wine &  
  Spirits 
Ellen Mackenzie Catering 
French Memories Bakery 
Galley Kitchen & Bar 
Hola Restaurant 
Kappy’s Fine Wine &  
  Spirits 
Lance VanLenten 
Lavishly Dunn 
L. Knife & Son, Inc. 
Mill Wharf Restaurant 
Mr. Drain 
Mullaney’s Seafood 
Pangea Shellfish Co. 
PJ’s Country House  
Riva at Scituate Harbor 
Rivershed Restaurant 
Saquish Oyster Company 
The Chef’s Table 
The Silent Chef 
The Tinker’s Son	
Verge Diamonds and  
  Jewelry 
Willis Henry
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Fish, Walk, Paddle and Cruise with NSRWA!

Guided Fly Fishing for Stripers
Guided 4-hour fly fishing expedition 
for Striped Bass at the Spit. Have 
the experience of a lifetime fly fish-
ing at the mouth of the North River. 

Herring on the Run Hike
Hike with us to the Third Herring 
Brook dam removal site and see the 
brook flowing free after 342 years.  
If our timing is right you might just 
get to see the herring run! 

Sunset Landscape & Wildlife 
Photography Workshop
Join professional landscape and 
wildlife photographer Paul Nguyen on 
our pontoon boat to learn the art of 
landscape and wildlife photography 
on the state’s only Scenic Protected 
River! You will be provided informa-
tion on using the right lenses, tech-
niques, and settings to get the best 
shots of nature. 

Outdoor Recreation Schedule - April through July  
 

Get out and explore with North and South Rivers Watershed Association! We 
have a wide variety of events to choose from including fishing, walks, kayaking 
events and pontoon cruises. Details can be found on our website, nsrwa.org. 
August through October events will be online soon.

Fish
Saturday, May 13	 Clamming the North River Pontoon Boat Tour 
Saturday, May 13	 Guided Fly Fishing Expedition for Shad		
Saturday, May 20	 Clamming the North River Pontoon Boat Tour 
Saturday, May 20	 Guided Fly Fishing Expedition for Stripers

Walk
Saturday, April 29	 Brook Trout Walk		
Saturday, May 6	 Willow Brook Farm Family Walk and Picnic	
Sunday, May 14	 Herring on the Run Hike			 
Saturday, June 3	 Blossoms and Birds at the Tucker Preserve	
Sunday, June 4	 Old Railway Bridge to the Herring Brook Salt Marsh
Friday, July 7		  The Secret Lives of Fireflies Walk	

Paddle
Saturday, June 10	 Learn to Kayak (Basics)	
Saturday, June 24	 Kayak Scenic Tour	
Saturday, June 24	 Hanover Canoe Launch Beginner Family Paddle
Saturday, July 8	 Learn to Kayak (Basics)	
Saturday, July 22	 Kayak Scenic Tour

Cruise
Saturday, May 27	 Bird Watching on the North River Pontoon Boat Tour
Sunday, May 28	 Maritime Archaeology of the North River	
Saturday, June 3	 History of the North River Pontoon Tour (Sunset)	
Saturday, June 17	 History of the North River Pontoon Tour (Sunset)	
Sunday, June 18	 History of the North River Pontoon Tour (Sunset)	
Saturday, June 24	 Nature Pontoon Tour to the Spit (Sunset Summer Solstice)
Friday, June 30	 Sunset Landscape & Wildlife Photography Workshop	
Saturday, July 8	 Nature and History of the North River
Sunday, July 9	 Nature and History of the North River
Saturday, July 15	 Geology of the North and South Rivers	
Tuesday, July 18	 Sunset Landscape & Wildlife Photography Workshop
Saturday, July 29	 Nature and History of the North River	
Sunday, July 30	 Nature Pontoon Tour to the Spit (Sunset Full Moon)	

Our pontoon 
boat is also 
available for 

chartered trips.
Go to nsrwa.org

for details.



NSRWA.org April 2017 Page 12

Yoga at the River’s Edge - Starting June 17

NSRWA 1st Annual 
South Shore  

Striper 
Tournament

Friday-Sunday, June 9-11

Cash prizes and party at Roht Marine!  
Details and registration online.

Great River Race 2017
Saturday, July 22

Thank You to Our 2017 Corporate Sponsors!

Roht Marine 
Riverside Landscaping
East Computing 
L. Knife & Son, Inc.
Town River Marina
Lynch, Malloy & Marini

Planet Subaru
Clearwater Recovery 
Brown Bear Academy  
Hubbard Plumbing & Heating 
Scott Weber Restoration
Boston Bowl Hanover
Levitate Surf Shop
Charles River Canoe & Kayak 
 
Become a Corporate Sponsor! 

RiverWatch 
 

NORTH AND SOUTH RIVERS WATERSHED ASSOCIATION
P.O. BOX 43, NORWELL, MA 02061
www.nsrwa.org • 781-659-8168

Inside This Issue:
• 2016 Annual Report
• Third Herring Brook Restoration
• Outdoor Recreation Schedule 
• New South River Launch!


